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Weymouth to evaluate town charter

The governing document that created the mayoral form of government in Weymouth is up for review for the first time in history this year.

The town charter, approved by 64 percent of Weymouth voters in 1999, ended the oldest town-meeting government in America and replaced the board of selectmen with a city-style town council and mayor. Braintree followed Weymouth’s lead in 2007, and Randolph and Plymouth are considering making similar changes.

The 60-page document, which has governed two mayoral administrations in Weymouth, contains a clause that requires it to be reviewed every 10 years. The town council must vote on any proposed changes by June 2010.

The mayor and town council president will appoint people to a nine-member committee that will review the charter. Five will be appointed by the mayor and four by the council president. Two of the people the council presidents appoints will be sitting town councilors.

“It’s very important that we’re able to review how the charter has worked for the first nine years,” Mayor Sue Kay said. “We already know specific areas that we’d like to have changed.”

Kay said a key problem with the charter is that it forces the school committee to submit a proposed budget for town council review by Feb. 1, well before the amount of state aid the district will receive is clear. The deadline often forces the committee to revise its budget several times after submitting it.

“It’s very constraining and unrealistic,” Kay said. “You don’t know anything about what’s happening with the state and what their plans are. It’s almost a waste. They have to do (the budget) all over again.”

Kay said she will be seeking school officials’ thoughts on what a better budget deadline would be. Under the charter, the mayor has to submit the entire town budget, half of which is for the schools, to the town council for review by April 1.

Town council President Michael Smart said the change from five selectmen to one mayor has made a big difference in town hall’s efficiency.

“You have a point person that can lead the town in a direction,” Smart said. “Before, you had five selectmen. It was always a 3-2 vote, and there was never a clear distinction of where the town needed to head.”

Smart said he is seeking candidates for the two charter review committee seats that need to be filled by residents. Anyone interested can e-mail him at weysmart@aol.com.
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